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 Date: 29 November 
2022 

 

Your reference:  
EN020024 

 

  
To respond to this letter please contact: 
Rachael Balmer 
ext. 43357  
Mobile:  

 
 

 
National Infrastructure Planning  
Temple Quay House  
2 The Square  
Bristol, BS1 6PN  
 
Send via email  

YorkshireGreen@planninginspectorate.gov.uk  
 

 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – section 55  
Application by National Grid Electricity Transmission (NGET) for an Order Granting Development Consent 
for Yorkshire Green  
 
Adequacy of consultation request 
 
I refer to your emailed letter received 24 May 2022 concerning the above matter in relation to Ryedale 
District Council.  
 
Thank you for your invitation to Ryedale District Council to let you know whether the Council considers that 
the Applicant has complied, in relation to the above potential application, with the following duties:  
 
Duty to consult - Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) – section 42  
Duty to consult the local community - PA2008 – section 47  
Duty to publicise - PA2008 – section 48 
 
I have been asked to be the contact regarding this work. I have spoken with my colleagues and read the 
consultation statement provided by the applicant.  I offer the following observations:  
 
Duty to consult - Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) – section 42  
Yes- Ryedale District (A Category) were consulted as a Local Authority as they share their boundary with 
City of York, Selby District and Hambleton District Councils (B Category and host authorities). We made no 
response to the consultation.  
 
Duty to consult the local community - PA2008 – section 47  
Ryedale District LA is not within the locality of the proposal- the scheme being neither in nor adjacent to 
the Local Authority. Therefore it is not considered appropriate for Ryedale District Council to comment on 
this aspect- other Local Authorities who meet this geographical context will be best placed to comment on 
this aspect. 
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Duty to publicise - PA2008 – section 48 
 
National publications have been identified, as well as local papers. Ryedale is satisfied with the national 
publications. 
 
Because Ryedale District is not within the locality of the proposal, it is not considered appropriate for 
Ryedale District Council to comment on this aspect- other Local Authorities will be best placed to comment 
on this aspect. 
 
This is an Officer- level response which does not consider the planning merits of the proposal.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Rachael Balmer BSc (Hons) MTP MRTPI 
Planning Policy and Conservation Team Leader   
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